Natural Sciences Chairs Council

November 22, 2010
1:00-2:28 p.m. BI 104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor Center, Use of social media for the college, Initiate the Scherba Lecture Series, Bring the UC Water Archives online at CSUSB, Open the observatory
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  Department chair involvement in the dean search, Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants, Make plans for CNS Museum, Continue to increase international exchanges
Approval of minutes for November 8, 2010 – Approved as distributed
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs – 
Ted – A HSCI student received a kidney last month after being on a waiting list for 5 years. The department just had an accreditation visit for Environmental Health last week. 
Alan – The review of the MS in Earth & Environmental Science program began today with the first external reviewer. Alan reported that they have completed the draft version of their report and a second reviewer will be here during the first week of December. The final report is due in January, 2011 and it will be presented to the Chancellor’s Office in March for final approval.
Dave M. – The faculty search for a physical chemist has 37 applicants. The recruiting committee is going through the applicant files now to determine on campus visits.
Terry – Kinesiology has received approximately 20 applications for their vacant faculty position. The committee is currently looking over the files. He also asked if there were any suggestions that the chairs would like him to convey at the faculty senate meeting tomorrow regarding the RPT process sequencing. Do they have a preference of simultaneous reviews vs. in sequence order – department evaluation committee, chair, dean, college evaluation committee, etc. None of the chairs like the proposal of the whole department doing the evaluations.
Dwight – The deadline to apply for the open faculty and chairs positions is December 1, 2010. The committee will then go through the files.

Dave P. – The deadline to apply for the open faculty position is December 3, 2010. The committee will then go through the files.

Lory – There are currently 280 students registered for commencement on Saturday, December 11th. 

Cindy – She attended a SOAR planning meeting for next year. The campus will be holding one day orientation for transfer students in May and June, 2011. Freshmen will come in July, 2011. She has the dates and will forward them to the chairs.
2. Announcements from Administration

a. Safety inspection of labs – The university has hired an outside vendor that will do a safety inspection of the labs in BI, CS, PS, HP and the animal house between December 13th – 17th. 
b. Student fees increase 5% and 10% – The student fees will be increased by 5% for the winter and spring quarters and there will be an additional 10% increase in the fall, 2011 unless the State of California underwrites it.
c. Proposal to close campus on April 1, 2011 – Thursday, March 31st is Cesar Chavez holiday and it has been proposed that the campus close for Friday, April 1st as well. We should be hearing more about this soon.

d. Student cell phone numbers – The campus is starting an initiative to obtain student cell numbers so they can send out mass text messages to the students to keep them informed.
Action Items:  

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update - George
Winter – Priority V registration begins today and open enrollment will begin on November 24th. Classes will begin on January 10, 2011, and the census date is January 31, 2011.
Spring – The deadline for the printed schedule is November 24th. Priority registration begins on February 4, 2011 and classes begin on April 4, 2011.
Summer – Schedule build begins on December 13th.  
2. Update on budget and enrollment targets for winter and spring – (see attachment) The dean went over the target spreadsheet. The provost has decided not to increase the targets above original numbers, so Rob requested the departments to try to hit the previously adjusted targets. To date, the departments are doing quite well on the adjusted numbers.
3. Agreement on winter augmentation for enrollment – The dean suggested 3 minor changes to the augmentation calculations for the winter due to the fact that the departments have an increased target and they are taking as much additional enrollment as possible. A discussion followed. The chairs agreed that the calculations will be based on the original target numbers. For the last column calculation, those departments that meet their original target will receive one share for each FTE over target. For those departments that make the increased target will receive two shares for each FTE over target. If any department does not make their original target, they will not receive any shares.
4. One-time CNS request for Administration rollover – (see attached) The dean went over the list that was prepared and handed in to the provost. There were revisions made to the list since the report was submitted. One revision was to increase the amount for the Peer Advising Center to $30k in case the campus wants us to ramp up the center. Another revision was done because the rumor that IRT was going to replace computers in Academic Affairs turned out to be false. Computer replacement was added to the list in the amount of $150k. The list that was submitted was not prioritized and we have no idea of what items will or will not be funded at this time. Requests for amounts smaller than $8k were dropped off of the request list because the dean didn’t think they would be considered. The dean told the chairs to add those items that were removed to their equipment list that should be submitted to the dean no later than November 29th. Faculty computers are not to be included on the equipment list. Those computers are to be purchased by the departments.
5. Computer replacement schedule – (see attached) George discussed the graph showing computer replacements for departments by room number. Ken Poarch made a master list of when computers were last purchased and when they should be replaced according to the schedule that was previously approved by the chairs. In addition, George physically counted all of the computers listed in the rooms specified on the graph. If there are any discrepancies, the chairs are to contact George. A discussion followed.
6. Panic button quote – Paul reported that the quote for panic button installation in all of the departments is between $10k and $11k. Dr. Rizzo wanted to go on the record that he strongly believes that the university should be paying for this and for the other departments on campus. A discussion followed. The dean stated that he will get this done one way or another.
7. Construction Projects - George
Observatory – The project is falling behind. The domes are now supposed to be installed in mid-December, and they were originally supposed to be installed in October. Therefore, April may not be realistic for grand opening.
Garden near pool and fitness center – Construction is progressing. There was a short work break, but they are back on the project and moving forward.
Nursing laboratory addition – The building is going up quickly, and the project remains on schedule.
